
LEAGUE MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING

Shaw Heath 7.30 Mon 25/10/21
1 - Attendance:
· League Officers:

· Chairperson: Andy Long (AL)
· President: 

· League Secretary: Mark Newall (MN)
· Treasurer: 

· Competition / Trophy Secretary: David Taylor (DT)
· League Clubs:

· Mere: Richard Owen
· Mobberley: Mark Newall (MN); 
· Shaw Heath: Scott Marshall
· Tatton: David Taylor (DT); Andy Long (AL); 
· Wilmslow Cons: Matt Dale
· Morley Green: Paul Hart
2 - Apologies for absence
· Alan Williams
· Ashley Parker

· Darren Taylor

· Geoff Jackson

· Dave Rainford
3 - Minutes of last meeting
· MN had previously published details of the last league meeting and EGM on the league stats site. Also done the same for the AGM minutes and formation meetings.
· DT proposed these to be true and accurate – Richard Owen seconded 
4 - Items arising from the last meetings (not agenda listed)
Ongoing Items from previous meetings:
Discussion on recognising the efforts and achievements of the outgoing secretary.

Tony put a huge amount of effort into his role over 19 years+

Want people to think about ways of recognising and showing our appreciation. Potential ideas so far are a collection and potentially a trophy/comp named after him.

Something that may need to wait until the new season so that the word can properly be spread to all players, collections can take place in person on match nights etc

We ran out of time on the night to fully discuss the above but MN asked the clubs to start a collection to put toward a present and floated the idea of one of the trophy’s being named after him – possibly the rotary cup, 6 reds etc
5 - Disciplinary / Matters of Dispute
John O’Neil has contacted the secretary and asked for his life ban to be lifted.
Hi mark its john oneill I believe you are running the league now as I was talking to paul hart last night I want to ask you if my ban could be lifted as I wish to play again the only reason I was banned was because tony and I didn't see eye to eye and it's been a good few years now I just want to play snooker with my son leon for a team again I've missed it so much I'm hoping for a positive reply thanks take care
Thanks for replying mark I dont even know the circumstances about the ban so will await the outcome when you have your committee meeting many thanks
See separate document detailing the previous incidents.

A lengthy discussion took place where some felt that after 7 years, John deserved another chance on a probational basis. Others felt that there was no reason for us to reverse a decision previously made by this same committee with nothing having actually changed.

MN wasn’t actually sure whether league rules allow for a life ban to be lifted outside of the appeal window but a vote took place on whether the ban should be lifted – subject to MN confirming that this was something that we had the power to do.

The vote was 2 in favour of lifting the ban and 4 against. MN to inform John via e-mail of the committee’s decision.
6 - Items notified to Secretary prior to meeting
Myself and David attended Knutsford refresh – we had a stand for our snooker league. Thanks to David for his time that afternoon. This potentitally might have led to one or two new membership requests at the Tatton Club.

I’m now into a nice routine of putting the scores on, updating the websites, publishing the handicaps, posting on facebook and sending a report to the guardian. This take somewhere between 1 & 2 hours per week.

Tony has spent a lot of time sending me his entire collection of KADASL photos so big thanks to Tony for that.

I feel that things are working well so far and its great to see everyone back. Handicaps are what they are – they lead to a lot of closer frames and matches but inevitably there are a handful of players who appear to have started with unrealistic handicaps. I prefer to take a light touch approach to this and let the 2up/2 down system take care of this, using 3up/3down where required to speed this up.

We are averaging 4 bye players per week so 1 in 3 teams is short of a player every week. All I would ask there is that the captains of each club communicate with each other and are asking each other for spare players.

As a league we have joined up to the new EPSB league membership scheme which will bring marketing opportunities as well as entry to a new team and individual comp. There is also talk of subsidised refereeing courses, which may be of interest in the future.
Points raised with the secretary.
1) Scott Marshall – rules around bye players.
Scott doesn’t feel its fair for a player who is playing twice on the night to still get a head start and gave the scenario where one of the Mere teams turned up with 5 players and their 6th player was playing for a second time and still received a handicap allowance, leading to him winning the frame. Scott’s suggestion would be for the bye player to not receive a handicap allowance in the second frame or even for their opponent to receive a fixed handicap.

Part of the issue above was that a number of the Mere players said they didn’t want to play twice allowing them to effectively hand pick their bye player. MN confirmed that this is not allowed and has since reminded people via the captains whatsapp group that the bye player must be randomly drawn from those that are available – not those that want to.

MN compiled stats:

Bye players have played 26 frames in the league this season – winning 12 and losing 14.

In the first frames of the evening the same players won 13, lost 13.

Including the 3 man then on average the player improves by less than 2 points per frame in the second frame compared the first frame.

To me, the above suggests that there is no significant advantage playing a second frame.

A discussion took place but the overall feeling among the committee was that there is still a need for the temporary suspension of the rule. The original rule is in place in agreement with Scott’s line of thinking that teams should be playing 6 players and that there is a punishment for not doing so. The teams have all agreed to temporarily suspend this rule owing to the increased difficulties of teams turning out 6 players due to covid. The pandemic is still ongoing and potentially about to get worse over the winter so the committee saw no reason to change this at this point. MN pointed out that the suspension of this rule has almost definitely saved 2 teams from folding – Mobberley B and Wilmslow Cons B – something Matt Dale from Wilmslow Cons B concurred with.

A vote took place on whether the rule should remain suspended. 5 for, 1 against.

Paul Hart – reduction in the cap from 50 down to 40.

Presently there is a cap of 50 on the amount a player can give to an opponent in a single frame. Talking to some of my team we think this is too high and ought to be lowered. The reasoning behind this is that 50 is a lot for an amateur to give another amateur. I have been told that even some professionals give less than this to amateurs. Looking at our level sometimes a player doesn’t even score 50 in some matches let alone pull 50 points back. How many times has a player given 50 away and won? Rarely I suspect – even if there is a big difference in standard between them.
 

Some suggestions of 30 or 35 have been made but, initially anyway, I propose a compromise of 40 for a trial period. We may then revue it again if necessary in the future. Thanks for your time and attention.
When raising his point, Paul queried how many frames are won  when having to give a >40 start.
There have been 11 occasions of this so far this season – 6 wins and 5 losses.

Mobberley 3W/3L, Morley 1L, Shaw Heath 3W, Tatton 1L

Again, it’s a small sample set but so far this suggests that 40 point starts aren’t insumountable.

A discussion took place with mixed views on whether 40+ starts are a positive thing. Ultimately, it was felt that this is something that all teams and captains should have a say on and it was also felt that this isn’t something that should be changed after 6 games in a season.

There is potentially support for lowering the cap so a proposal was made to put this to a vote to the team captains (via whatsapp, email etc) to lower the cap to 40 at the halfway point in the season.

This was passed unanimously. The club reps will need to now share this information with the captains so that they can discuss this with their clubs.

7 - Trophies / Competitions Secretary
David has handed out the comp entry sheets for each club and asked if we can rush through entries by the end of next week.
Chris Parker has agreed to sponsor the champions trophy – when Mobberley A play Tatton C then I’ll get a picture taken of me, Chris and the champions trophy. Putting something on the website and Facebook.
MN proposed a vote to temporarily suspend rule 47 Vote to rule 47 temporarily suspend. This relates to the team KO.
Teams failing to turn out 6 eligible players shall lose each forfeited frame 70-0; 

Not changing this rule when the league rules were changed to allow players to play twice in league matches must have been an oversight. Realistically – any match in which someone turns up with a player short for the Team KO is almost over before it has begun, which is a waste of everyone’s night.

MN proposed to temporarily suspend this rule – again in the spirit of making it easier to have proper matches in these times when people are struggling to get 6.

A proposal was made for players to be allowed to play twice but with a 25 point penalty to the overall aggregate. That way there is still a small punishment for not having 6 (which some people want to see) but the frame itself isn’t affected as it goes onto the overall aggregate. A 25 point penalty is certainly not insummountable over 6 frames.

Proposed by MN, Seconder AL – Passed 6 votes to 0.

Need to sort/announce the format of the Redwood at the next meeting.

8 – Treasurer
In David’s absence, reiterated that the finances are precarious and that £1 a match fees would potentially not cover our costs for the season.
The committee unanimously agreed to increase subs to £1.50 for the second half of the season.
9 - Any other business

Paul querying how league fees are paid – an invoice will be received from the treasurer.
At some point the invoice will include the comp entries for that team.

10 Date of next meetings
Early December – Potentially 6th December. MN to firm this up and confirm asap.
====================================================================================

Management Meeting rota: 

· Mobberley, Wilmslow Cons, Mere
AGM rota: 

· Mere (70th Anniversary), Mobberley, Wilmslow Cons, Shaw Heath
League Formation Meetings

· Will all be held at Mobberley (league HQ) in August each pre-season.
Life Members

· Currently playing in the league: Rob Clarke / Francis Evans / Arthur Hasford / Any Long / David Nuttall / David Rainford / Philip Simpson / Bruce Tulley / Ed Wakefield 
· Not currently playing in the league: Tony Crompton / Ray Dale / Barry Lineham / Brian Mitchell / Geoff Owen / Mervyn Pike / David Potter / David Sykes / Ronnie Tagg / John Thompson / Peter Watson

